
Notes from the Executive Director 

Hoyt Arboretum protects 63 tree species that are considered 
vulnerable or endangered. Our Magnolia zenii is categorized 
as critically endangered and needs our care to persevere. 

Globally, trees are at risk from environmental and man-made 
factors, making Hoyt Arboretum’s role in safeguarding these 
trees and conserving biodiversity essential to their survival.  

We can all make a difference. Thanks to our donors, children 
are learning about the importance of trees through our  
newly-created Tree Buddies program. Research is being 

conducted on how climate change is impacting tree health, and a new Bamboo For-
est is being created. 

We’re asking for your help as a person who cares about nature, conservation and 
education. Please consider giving a donation to HAF that will support: 

 the publication of complimentary Meet the Trees children’s activity maps 

 climate-change research 

 the creation of the new Bamboo Forest  

Please join our cause. Make your tax-deductible gift to Hoyt Arboretum Friends by 
using the enclosed envelope or donate online at www.hoytarboretum.org where you 
can also become a monthly sustainer. 

Remember - A donation of $35 or more entitles you to membership benefits with 
Hoyt Arboretum Friends. 

Peggie Schwarz 
Executive Director 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

TOURS 

Plants of Native Americans 
Saturday, July 5, 12pm 

The French Connection: France’s Revolutionary 
Contributions to Botany 
Saturday, July 12, 12pm 

Ancient Trees 
Saturday, July 19, 12pm 

Tall Tree Tales 
Saturday, July 26, 12pm 

Public tours of Hoyt Arboretum are scheduled for 
most Saturdays at 12pm from April through October. 
While reservations are not required, we recommend 
calling in advance (503.865.8733) to ensure a tour is 
scheduled for the Saturday you plan to visit. The cost 
is $3/person; HAF members are free!  

 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 

Saturday Crew Work Parties 
July 26, 9am-12pm 
August  2, 9am-12pm 
August 30, 9am-12pm 

The Saturday Crew assists with trail maintenance, 
invasive species removal, special projects and more! 
Tools and instruction are provided; registration is re-
quired. Please email volunteer@hoytarboretum.org  
for more information or to sign up.  

 

EVENTS  

Hug a Tree at Hoyt! 
Saturday, July 12, 2pm-4pm 

Last year, 936 individuals gathered at Hoyt Arboretum 
to set a Guinness World Record for the world’s largest 
tree hug. Challengers have already attempted to 
break our tree-hugging record, so this year we’re do-

ing it again!  Bigger. Better. Huggier.  

For more information or to sign up, please visit bit.ly/

HoytHug2014.  

 

Portland Bamboo Festival 
Sunday, July 13, 10am-3pm 

The Pacific Northwest Chapter of the American Bam-
boo Festival Society (PNW ABS) will host the Portland 
Bamboo Festival on Sunday, July 13 from 10am to 
3pm in the Stevens Pavilion at Hoyt Arboretum.  

The event will feature a variety of demonstrations, 
lectures and workshops and is free and open to the 
public. All ages welcome.  

 

Meet James, Hoyt Arboretum’s first Tree 
Buddy! Stop by the Visitor Center during 
your next visit to the arboretum to learn 
more about this fun new children’s program. 

Hug a Tree at Hoyt on July 12! 

Tree Huggers and Volunteers Needed 

On Saturday, July 12, tree huggers from around the area will gather at Hoyt Arbore-
tum to defend our Guinness World Record for the world’s largest tree hug.  

This event is free and open to the public. Pre-registration is highly encouraged to 
ensure an accurate count for the record book. Please visit bit.ly/HoytHug2014 for 
more information or to register. 

And this is what you can do to help: 

 Share our Facebook event with your friends and family. We need all the tree 

huggers we can get! www.facebook.com/HoytHug 

 Come volunteer! We need help with set up, registration, ushering, videogra-

phy, tear down and more. Volunteers will also be able to participate in the world 
record attempt. Email volunteer@hoytarboretum.org for more information or to 
sign up. Most volunteer shifts will be scheduled from 1:30pm to 4pm.  

Thanks for your help, and we look forward to seeing you at the tree hug on July 12! 

Heather Wilkinson 
Volunteer Coordinator 



4000 SW Fairview Blvd, Portland, OR 97221 
www.hoytarboretum.org ∙ 503.865.8733 

Plan your next event at 
Hoyt Arboretum! 

Call 503.823.2525 for 
reservations. 

Thank You HAF Donors! (March 15-June 14) 

$10,000 and above 
Jack and Lynn Loacker 
Collier Arbor Care 
   A Division of Bartlett Tree Experts 
 
$1,000-$9,999 

Howard and Linda Franklin 
Intel 
Jane R. Kendall Family Fund of The 
   Oregon Community Foundation 
Ed and Margaret Kushner 
Perkins & Co 
Ralph & Adolph Jacobs Foundation 
Charlie and Darci Swindells 
 
$500-$999 
Stan and Dixie Bland 
Zanley and Claire Galton 
Dan Gibbs and Lois Seed 
David Knott and Lee Hunt 
Jack and Susan Lane 
Joanne Lilley 
Eric and Kayla Soleglad 
Richard and Linda Ward 
 
$250-$499 
John and Patricia Bentley 
Liza Finkel and Scott Fletcher 
Jack and Erika Orchard 
Franz and Marilee Vogt Family Fund 
Michael Wallace and Lisa Calef 
 
$100-$249 
Lynne Bell 
Art Blumenkron 
Robert and Judy Bridenbaugh 
John and Lou Chapman 
Chris and Cindy Cunningham 
Bryant and Judith Danner 
Gregg and Linda Densmore 
Keith Dubanevich 
Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund 

$100-$249 (cont.) 
Kent and Joanne Grewe 
Marsh and Happy Hieronimus 
Ben and Shayda Hodgdon 
Gregori Jakovina and Larry McDonald 
Thomas and Marcia Lee 
Mary and Holly Ludtke 
Edie and Mark Millar 
Michael and Anne Miller 
Mark and Marjory Morford 
Eric Nagle and Darby Smith 
John Noran 
Jerry Porter and Teresa Statler 
Wally and Bettsy Preble 
Phyllis Reynolds 
Jonathan and Susan Sachs 
Ernie and Trink Schurian 
Ramalingam Subramanian 
The Angel Family Charitable Fund 
Hayden and Shannon Thomas 
Stephen and Mabsie Walters 
Megan Whalen 
Joe and Phyllis Whittington 
Judd Williams 
Joe Yun and Melanie Billings-Yun 
 
$1-$99 
Foggy Abendroth 
Thomas and Linda Anable 
Kirsten Backstrom and Holly Jarvis 
Alan and Julieann Barker 
Sarah Barrett 
David and Joy Basaraba 
Katy Bigelow 
Bob and Nell Bonaparte 
Lisa Brenskelle 
Bryan Burch 
Ginny Burdick 
William and Jane Campbell 
Myron Carbaugh 
Suzie Carmichael 
Jackie Cherry 

$1-$99 (cont.) 
Sue Cox 
Bob and Sharon Cram 
Sebastian Culbertson 
Joe and Dede DeJager 
Bill and Jane Drevescraft 
Robert and Linda Jo Durham 
Lorrayne Ellis 
Jason Freed 
Marsha Freed 
Cynthia May Gage 
Jeffrey Gilbert 
Terri Griffin 
Jeff and Amy Gwilliam 
Doug Hagen and Phyllis Brown 
Marie Hall 
Susan Hammer 
Fred and Anna Hasle 
John and Betty Kendall 
Janice Kettler 
Paul Koenigsberg 
David and Jane Kolb 
Walter Kuciej and Maryann Meaney 
David Lasocki and Lilin Chen 
Aaron and Sara Liston 
Dawn Martinez 
Susan Mates 
Ernest and Charline McDonald 
McMinnville Garden Club 
Claudia McNellis 
Bill and Nancy Meyer 
Rob and Sally Miller 
James and Anne Mitchell 
William and Sara Neill 
James Palomino 
Joe Pitcavage and Carol Skowron 
Joe Poracsky and MJ Riehl 
Timothy Rich and Robina Ingram-Rich 
Alex Ruzicka and Melinda Hutson 
Lori Silverman 
Betsy Sleeper 
Jay and Mary Smith 

$1-$99 (cont.) 
Lisa Smith 
Robert Strebin 
Terry A Cone Construction 
The May Family 
Jacques and Mary Vaillancourt 
Jan Vigil 
Samuel Vigil 
Brian White 
Lisa Williams 
David Winchester 
Auralea Woods 
Lance and Julie Wright 
Mark and Paula Young 
 
In Memory of George Storm 
Brice and Rita Hammack 
Marie McCauley and Ken Pellow 
David and Mary Mullen 
Fred Nilsen and Theresa Garcia 
Raymond Norman 
Sue and John Thomas 
 
In Memory of Stanley Thornburg 
Jonathan and Marilyn Lindner 
 
In-Kind Contributions 
Bamboo Garden Nursery 
Morel Ink 
Stash Tea Company 

Grow With Us!  

The easiest way to help  
Hoyt Arboretum Friends is by  

becoming a member.  
Join or renew your 

 membership today! 

Silver Leaf Stewards 

The Silver Leaf Stewards 
program is the perfect 
way to honor your family or 
pay tribute to someone 
who has touched your life 
in a significant way.  

With your tax-deductible 
gift, a metal leaf plaque will 
be installed on a rock wall 

in the arboretum engraved with your honoree’s name.  

For more information please contact Peggie Schwarz at 
503.823.1648 or peggie.schwarz@portlandoregon.gov. 

Additional information is also available online at 
www.hoytarboretum.org. 

Corporate Sponsors 

Arborist Partners 

For a complete list of our corporate 
and arborist partners, please visit: 

www.hoytarboretum.org 

Board of Directors 
Keith Dubanevich, President 
David Ellis, Vice President 
Megan Whalen, Treasurer 
Ben Hodgdon, Secretary 

Liza Finkel 
Edie Millar 

Michael Wallace 

Advisory Council 
Susan Koe ∙ Lynn Loacker 

Joey Pope ∙ Charles Swindells 

Staff 
Peggie Schwarz, Executive Director 
Becky Schreiber, Communications &  

   Office Manager 
Heather Wilkinson, Volunteer  

Coordinator 

Mission Statement 
To maintain and improve Hoyt Arboretum 

and its collection for all people through advo-
cacy, resources, awareness and education. 

Hoyt Arboretum relies on the support of Hoyt 
Arboretum Friends, a membership-based 

nonprofit organization working in partnership 
with Portland Parks & Recreation.  

Visitor Center Hours 
Monday-Friday 9am-4pm 

Saturday-Sunday 11am-3pm  
(Depending on volunteer availability) 


